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Dear Children & Parents, 

 

Itõs been a long but wonderful autumn term at the school.  
The children have worked so hard towards end of year ex-
pectations.  If youõd like a reminder of what those expecta-
tions are, you can view them on the school website, along 
with examples of  the maths curriculum. 

 

This year has seen yet another wonderful Infant Nativity; a 
huge thank you to the staff who have worked incredibly 
hard to bring the production to life.  I also loved our tradi-
tional Christingle service at St. Peterõs this week and would 
like to extend a thank you to everyone at St Peterõs Church, 
plus all of the volunteerõs who helped walk the children to 
and from the church.  Our volunteers really are the unsung 
heroõs, who give their time to the school in return for noth-
ing!  So to them we extend a big thank you! 

 

Parent governor elections are currently taking place.  Please 
do take the time to read the Candidate Election Statements 
and vote (please also read the voting instructions carefully so 
as not to void your vote). 

 

Have a Wonderful Christmas and Happy New Year with 
your families.  I look forward to seeing you all again on the 
7th January. 

 

William Neighbour 

Key Dates 

December  
21st Last day of Term, school closes at 1:30pm 
 
January 
7th Back to School 
14th  Deadline for return of Parent Governor Voting  
 Forms (midday) 
15th Sept 2019 YR application deadline 
 
Feb 15th Break up for half term at 3.15pm 
Apr 5th  Break up for Easter at 1.30pm 
April 23rd  Back to School 
May 24th  Break up for half term at 3.15pm 
Jul 19th  Break up for Summer at 1.30pm 

ôõWOW WOW WOW Newlands primary school you have 
done an absolute fantastic job at donating for the reverse 
advent!!! We have collected 380 items to donate to our local 
food bank. Thank you all so much for getting involved and a 
big well done to you all! Have a wonderful Christmas know-
ing that we have helped people in need at this tough time of 
year. Claire Ramsden and Lesley Holladay 

Despite the school liaising with the local police 
unfortunately the school continues to be the vic-
tim of bouts of vandalism. If you see anyone en-
gaged in anti-social behaviour or vandalising the 
school could you please ring the police on 101 to report it.  
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It is with great sadness that we say goodbye to Mrs King, 
who leaves us after 14 years of dedication.   

 

Mrs King will be greatly missed at the school and I would 
like to take this opportunity to thank her for her many years 
of service and wish her all the best for the future. 

 

Mrs Daniels is also leaving Newlands; she has worked with 
all children in her Lunchtime Supervisor Role so again will 
be greatly missed by all. 

To enhance the learning experience of the children, Recep-
tion class would like to request donations of 
the following items: childrenõs comics, chil-
drenõs magazines and Lego Cards!  

This term I have been glued to the BBCs School series. 
While Iõm not normally a fan of education reality pro-
grammes this series for me has accurately portrayed some of 
the realities faced within the education system. If you have 
seen it or watch it over the festive period (available on the 
BBC iplayer) I feel it is 
worth remembering 
that as a Hampshire 
primary school we are 
funded at a signifi-
cantly lower level than 
the schools featured in 
the programme. 



 


